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13th May 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

First of all, we would like to say how very proud we have been of all the children in Year 6 as they completed their 

SATs tests this week. Even when the tests were at times difficult, everyone took a deep breath and did their very best.  

Next week, Year 2 will be sitting their end of year SATs. These are less formal, but still important tests for the children 

as they move up into KS2. As we said last week, Year 1 will have their phonics screening check week commencing 

6thJune, which is a government assessment to test the pupils’ phonic knowledge.  Children in Year 4 will then complete 

their Multiplication Tables check at the end of June, which is a government assessment to check knowledge of times 

tables.   

We know that all the children across the school have worked extremely hard this year and will do their absolute best 

in all the above. We wish them all well.  

It was lovely to have parents and carers back in school again this week for the Reception open session, Year 1 ‘Share 

a lesson’ as well as the Achievement Assemblies. 

Entrance Building Work 

On a totally different note, we are pleased to be able to let you know that preparations for the final part of our building 

work are due to start next Monday. For those of you new to the school, our new Nursery building was completed in 

May 2020, and further work to our Reception classrooms was then finished in September 2020. This is the final phase 

of the building work and is a rebuild of our front entrance, with added office and meeting room space.  

The work will start on Monday when a portacabin will be placed in the staff car park in the area in front of the KS2 

pod. This will arrive early in the morning and be in place well before school starts.  This will eventually form a temporary 

office and school entrance. The proper building work will start on May 23rd while we are on holiday, and the whole 

project is scheduled to be finished by December 5th.  

We will update you next week on what to expect after the half term holiday! 

Jubilee Days 

On Thursday 19th and Friday 20th May, we will be celebrating the Queen’s Jubilee in school. You should have received 

a separate letter about this, and a request to bring in specific snacks, but we wanted to remind you that we are 

encouraging children to come to school dressed in red, white and blue clothes on the Friday.  

As always, thank you for all your help and support with everything this week. We hope that you have a lovely weekend 

and we look forward to seeing you next week. 

Yours sincerely, 

Fiona Meer and Beth Medhurst                                                                                                                                        

Co-Headteachers 


